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  From the District TRF Chair… 
    By PDG Russ Hobbs 

 
November is Rotary Foundation Month on the Rotary Calendar,  
and what better way to "kick off" the month, than the November  
2, Richard D. King Tribute Dinner in celebration of Rick’s 50  
years of Rotary Service.   
 
This "star studded celebration" was held at The Blackhawk Museum in Danville, 
and featured our current RI President (Barry Rassin) along with five Past Rotary 
International Presidents--Gary C.K. Huang (2014-15), Frank Devlyn (2000-01), Cliff 
Dochterman (1992-93), M.A.T. Caparas (1986-87) and of course our own Rick King 
(2001-02).  
 
The 500 guests enjoyed the beautiful cars at The Blackhawk Museum while 
listening to music provided by the Fremont Christian High School Jazz Band, and 
sipping wine at the reception held prior to the dinner.  The RI President and his 
entourage made a spectacular entrance as they walked into the room led by the 
Fremont Christian High School Jazz Band.  There were many highlights during the 
evening including: special recognition given to our newest Arch Klumph Society 
Members (PDG Ron & Cindy Sekkel); the presentation of the District 5170 Richard 
D. King Award to Event Chair Richard Flanders from Pleasanton North; the 
speeches by RI President Barry Rassin and the other Past RI Presidents in 
attendance, but it was our own Richard D. King who brought the house down with 
his remarks entitled My First Fifty Years in Rotary.   
 
It was a spectacular evening that raised over $200,000 for the Richard D. King 
Endowed Fund for Rotary Peace Centers, and an event that we shall long 
remember.  Special recognition to Richard Flanders and his Committee who 
worked on this event for an entire year--it was worth the wait!! 
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                         Santa Marta Water Filter Project  
                                         By Peter Sherris, Rotary Club of Oakland 
During a tour of Colombia, South America, in connection with a Project  
Fair, members of the Rotary Club of Oakland’s World Community  
Service committee visited Club Rotario Santa Marta.  The members of that club asked us to 
support a project they were developing with the assistance of the Calgary South Rotary 
Club:  to provide water filters to rural families with no access to clean water (other than 
bottled water, which they could not afford).   
 
The technology was simple, and was based on concrete boxes filled with sand of various grit 
sizes.  With time, an organic algal and bacterial “mat” develops and the water passes 
through it, thereby cleaning it of fecal bacteria to a high degree. The Rotary Club of Oakland 
provided some cash and DDF to Global Grant 1640166.  
 

On a tour of two villages in November 2017, we reviewed the 
outcome of the project.  Our visit to the village of Tigrera 
produced our first surprise.  Two filters were side by side at the 
Antonio Escobar Camargo School. The students used to take water 
directly from the adjacent river.  The principal told us that since 
installation, students were much healthier.  The reduced incidence 
of diarrhea has also improved attendance, in part because there is 
only one bathroom for the 180 students.  Students are in charge of 
refilling and caring for the filters as well as treating the filtered 
water with chlorine to reduce post filter contamination and make 
the bacterial count zero. 

 
After visiting the school, we went to a nearby home and spoke to a villager named Sara.  
Sara told us her baby was much healthier, with rare diarrhea now.  She told us she uses 
chlorine.  She also reported that the family saves 60,000 pesos (USD $20) per month not 
buying bottled water, money that can be used for essentials like food and school fees.  We 
had not anticipated these savings, but in retrospect it’s obvious because these folks know 
that wealthier city folk only drink bottled water.  Now they trust the filters and chlorine.  
Later that day, we visited a second school using the filters, the Agroindustrial School in 
Minca.   
 
The second day, we visited the village of Jolonura a short distance up a muddy, extremely 
rough road, our driver picking his way through.  There, we were met by Yolanda, who is 
clearly a forceful leader in the community, and William.  Then, we visited Cindy’s home and 
colorful garden with Yolanda.                                   

 Continues on next page 
 

 
A beneficiary of our project 
next to one of our filters  
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Cindy reported similar outcomes.  She was very thankful 
to Rotary as her baby and family were much healthier 
with a lot fewer occurrences of diarrhea. She showed us 
her chlorine and stated she used it. 

 
Yolanda told us that she had coordinated the delivery of 
60 filters, many a long way up the hillside.  Yolanda told 
us there were many community members who did not 
get filters and who want them.  She said she could easily 
distribute another 60. 

        Cindy and her son 

 
We are very pleased with this project.  450 filters were produced, and about 425 have 
been distributed so far. Acceptance by the beneficiaries is high and demand exists for at 
least another 450 filters in the same communities.  The water safety training seems to 
have been effective, and community members such as William and Yolanda are among 
those whose commitment and experience will make a future similar project successful. 
        
         
         
 
         Yolanda’s daughter 
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     A Message from Our Annual Giving Chair 
                      Paul Yeadon, District Annual Giving Chair 
 
November is Rotary Foundation Month.   For many Clubs in the  
Rotary world, November is the month to focus their energy and  
efforts toward the TRF Annual Giving Campaign. From Iowa to India  
and from Kenya to Jamaica, Rotary Clubs around the world declare  
November as Rotary Foundation Month. I did a Google search for “November is Rotary 
Foundation Month” and got almost 8 million results from all around the globe! In District 
5170, we generally focus our fundraising on the Annual SHARE Fund for the first half of 
the year, then put our attention more toward Polio Plus starting in February. Many 5170 
Clubs currently hold their annual giving campaign in November. It may be something 
your Club might consider if not currently doing so.  
 
This month, I will share some words from Ron D. Burton, a Rotarian since 1979, past RI 
President and the current Chair of The Rotary Foundation. Earlier this year, as Ron 
prepared for his role as TRF Chair, he wrote about the cornerstone priorities of the 
Foundation. Following is a partial excerpt from that document: 

 
“Our fourth priority is one that is near and dear to my heart. It’s something I’ve 
been promoting for almost 30 years since I found out that our permanent 
endowment fund was only $2 million. We have made tremendous progress in 
those ensuing years, but we have so much potential if we will only tell our story. 
Very simply, it is to build our Rotary Foundation to $2,025 million by 2025, and we 
are well on track to do just that. Our Endowment today stands at just over $1.1 
billion, with $421 million in hand and $767 million in commitments. Just imagine 
the good we will be able to do with a $2 billion Endowment! 

 
In order for us to reach this goal, we not only need to increase our membership, 
but we also need to increase the number of Rotarians and others supporting our 
Foundation — we need to expand our donor base. True philanthropy is not 
measured by the size of one’s gift but rather by the gift in relation to one’s 
financial ability. Rotarians should be encouraged to make our Foundation their 
Foundation — and, if not their charity of choice, at least one of their charities of 
choice. 

             . . .  
We believe in our Foundation, and we both want our commitment to Rotary to be 
in perpetuity — in other words, we want to be Rotarians forever. Like those who 
plant trees today under which they will never sit, we want to ensure a funding 
source for Rotary that will allow Rotary to always be able to address the needs of 
the world. We invite you and Rotarians everywhere to join us in sharing that 
awesome but necessary responsibility. Rotary’s promise to future generations can 
be your legacy, too! To put it very simply: your legacy, Rotary’s promise!” 
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At the Rick King dinner to which Russ Hobbs referred in the  
opening article of this newsletter, a Rotarian friend who is a major donor to 
TRF asked me what the wings were hanging down from the pin on my lapel.  I 
told him that they were my Paul Harris Society wings.  He asked me what the 
Paul Harris Society was.  And with that question, it occurred to me that there 
are many Rotarians in our district who care about and support The Rotary 
Foundation, but who are not on the circulation list for this newsletter.  They 
therefore missed the articles that have appeared over the past several months 
explaining RI’s Paul Harris Society, and District 5170’s recognition programs 
such as our Triple Crown Donor program.   
 
This month, I am pleased to report that this newsletter will be sent, along with 
our regular district newsletter, to more District 5170 Rotarians than ever.  For 
the benefit of our new and expanded readership, then, we are pleased to 
provide the information previously reported regarding RI and District 5170 
TRF-related recognition programs.* And some of you may have missed our 
special District 5170 - themed crossword puzzles.  If that interests you, here is 
a link for the July – October issues in which they appeared:  
https://rotarydistrict5170.org/sitepage/trf-news-today 
 
By the way, if you would like to submit a TRF-related article or any TRF related 
photos for this newsletter, please email me at EdJellen@gmail.com.  Articles 
about club projects funded with TRF assistance are most welcome. 
 

 
 
Ed Jellen,  
Editor,  
District 5170 TRF Newsletter 
                  

* See pages 9-11 for information on the Paul Harris Society, and pages 15-16 for 
information on becoming a Triple Crown Donor.                                                         
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PDG Dwight W. Perry, District Polio Chair 
 

Rotary's Inspiration in Eradicating Polio 
 
 

THE NEED 
Although it currently circulates in only a few countries, polio is highly infectious and spreads rapidly. The 
disease, which afflicts mainly children, is transmitted via contaminated water and food supplies. Five to 10 
percent of cases are fatal. As long as polio threatens even one child anywhere in the world, children 
everywhere are at risk. Only the global eradication of polio will ensure that no child ever again suffers its 
devastating effects. 
 
WHERE WE ARE TODAY 
●  Since Rotary launched PolioPlus in 1985, polio has decreased by 99.9 percent. 
●  Rotary and its partners have reduced the number of polio cases from 350,000 in 1985 to 27 so far this 
year. 
●  Only three countries continue to record low-level transmission of the wild poliovirus: Afghanistan, 
Pakistan and Nigeria. 
●  Wild poliovirus type 1 continues to cause cases of paralysis. Type 2 was certified as eradicated in 
September 2015 and no new cases of Type 3 have been reported since November 2012. 
 
ROTARYS ROLE 
Rotary had the vision "to immunize all of the world's children against polio" with the creation of PolioPlus in 
1985. The goal expanded to eradicating the disease in 1988 when the World Health Assembly (WHO) 
resolved to end polio. Toward that goal, Rotary helped assemble the partnerships with WHO, UNICEF and 
the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention that established the Global Polio Eradication Initiative 
(GPEI). Rotary is a leading partner in the GPEI, which also includes the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation. 
Rotarians raise funds, secure support from governments, nongovernmental organizations, corporations and 
the public, immunize children and promote awareness in their communities. Rotary has helped immunize 
more than 2.5 billion children against polio, contributed over $1.7 billion to global polio eradication efforts 
and helped secure more than $8 billion from donor governments. While Rotarians around the world have 
done a GREAT job so far, we cannot stop until every child has been inoculated and the world is declared 
polio free. 
 

Look forward to the "Flash Campaign" which will run from March 1 - April 30.  
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District 5170 has a long history of support for the Rotary Foundation. 
But last year we hit it out of the ball park, leading all 13 Districts in 
Rotary Zone 26 for Total Contributions to the Annual Fund. We will be 
recognized for this effort at the Rotary Zone Institute in November. 
Last year’s Annual Fund total also set a record for the District coming in 
at 117% of our goal. We also had a great year for Polio Plus giving us a 
Total Giving record of $1.22 Million. 
 
This was achieved by the great work of the District TRF team, led by 
Russ Hobbs, with exceptional efforts by Deb Knowles and Dwight Perry, 
Annual Giving and Polio Plus chairs, and of course all the Club 
Presidents and Foundation chairs. 
 
The good news is that we are on track to have another banner year, 
with all your strong support.   
 
Keep it up.  
 
Orrin Mahoney,  
2017-18 District Governor. 
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                       TRIPLE CROWN DONOR UPDATE* 

 
The District contains 230 Major Donors, ranging from Levels 1 to 4. There are 42 
Bequest Society Members, ranging from Level 1 to Level 8. There are currently 95 
Grand Donors.  A Triple Crown Donor will be a member of all three groups. At this time 
there are only 5 Triple Crown Donors in the District, due to the Grand Donor 
requirement. That will change as we approach the holiday season. Last year, with no 
announcement of the recognition until late in the year, there were 19 Triple Crown 
Donors. As more District Rotarians learn about the recognition program, and what they 
have to do to attain it, I expect the number to increase considerably. 
 
There are several opportunities to increase the number of Triple Crown Donors. 

• Only 29 of our 42 Bequest Society members are also Major donors, and only six 
of them have donated $1,000 so far this year. 

• Only 42 of our Major donors are also Grand Donors so far this year. This will 
change a lot as the end of the year approaches. 

 
Our goal now is to make sure that all District Rotarians know about the Triple Crown 
Donor recognition, and what they personally need to do to achieve it. 
 
*For more information about the Triple Crown Donor program, please contact Phillip Dean, 
pndean@comcast.net, or refer to Phil’s comprehensive article at pages  15-16 of this Newsletter, 
which we re-publish by request for our new subscribers that did not receive the September issue. 
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District 5170 Clubs 
have an 
opportunity to 
share with their 
members a 
thoughtfully 
prepared and very 
accessible 
presentation 
about the Paul 
Harris Society, 
available at: 
 
https://my.rotary.
org/en/document
/paul-harris-
society-
powerpoint-
presentation 
 
For additional  
Information about 
the Paul Harris  
Society, please 
refer to pages 9-
11 of this 
newsletter. 

DID YOU KNOW? 

 UPDATE:  PAUL HARRIS SOCIETY/ GRAND DONORS 

At this time 95 District 5170 Rotarians have donated 
$1,000 each to the Rotary Foundation; they are our 
Grand Donors. This is comparable to last year when 
at this time, 84 members had made the donation, 
out of 318 for the year. The best month for donors is 
December, when 75 Rotarians made the donation 
last year. Including November, we expect that more 
than half of the total for last year will be received by 
the end of December. 

34 of the 95 Grand Donors are members of the Paul 
Harris Society. There are currently 133 Paul Harris 
Society members, a gain of 15 since 1 July. We hope 
to increase the number even more during the 
remainder of the year, and to get more of them to 
make the donation every year. 

For more information about the Paul Harris Society 
and the Grand Donor Program, please contact 
PatMcMenamin, pjmcmenamin@mac.com.  We also 
encourage you to consult the Paul Harris Society 
FAQ’s on the next page of this newsletter.  

https://my.rotary.org/en/document/paul-harris-society-powerpoint-presentation
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/paul-harris-society-powerpoint-presentation
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/paul-harris-society-powerpoint-presentation
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/paul-harris-society-powerpoint-presentation
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/paul-harris-society-powerpoint-presentation
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/paul-harris-society-powerpoint-presentation
x-apple-data-detectors://2/
mailto:pjmcmenamin@mac.com
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                                                      Calling All 5170 Rotarians! 
 

The 5170 TRF SHARE Fund raffle is back again this year.  First 
prize is an all expense trip to the District Conference on the 
U.S.S. Hornet in Alameda. First prize includes registration, all 
meals for two, PLUS 2 nights deluxe hotel accommodation, 
exact hotel to be determined soon. Second prize is a case (yes, 
12 bottles) of fine wine. 
 
All you need to do to enter is donate to the Rotary Foundation 
SHARE fund before December 31, 2018. Donations to TRF can 
be made through your Club Foundation Chair, by mail, online 
at Rotary.org, or call Rotary International directly at 1 866-

976-8279 (toll free). 
 
How to Win: 
Donate to The Rotary Foundation.  Any amount qualifies. 
 
Prizes: 
All expense District Conference.  Case of fine wine. 
 
Deadline: 
December 31, 2018 
Winners will be announced on January 12, 2019 
 12 
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Want to Become 

                                      A Triple Crown Donor?  
                                     District Triple Crown Chair Phil Dean Tells You How 

 

During the 2017-2018 Rotary Year, 19 Rotarians in District 5170 became  

Triple Crown Donors. They did this by accomplishing three goals: 

1. Be a Major Donor. 

2. Be a Bequest Society Member. 

3. Be a Grand Donor by donating at least $1,000 to The Rotary Foundation  

during the current year. 

Many Rotarians are close to attaining the three goals. There are currently 229 Major  

Donors in District 5170. There are 39 Bequest Society members, 28 of whom are  

also Major Donors. There are 200 Rotarians who are Major Donors but not Bequest Society 

members. At the beginning of a Rotary Year, there are no Grand Donors. Thus, we will be 

pointing out to certain members what they will need to do to become Triple Crown Donors: 

 200 Major Donors need to become Bequest Society members; 

 11 Bequest Society members need to become Major Donors; 

 All need to become Grand Donors this year. 

BEQUEST SOCIETY 

Becoming a Bequest Society member can be quite straightforward. It requires that members 

make a commitment in their estate plan of at least $10,000 to The Rotary Foundation 

Endowment. This award is made at several levels, from 1 ($10,000) to 10 ($10,000,000). 

There are several ways to join the Society. Here are some examples: 

1. For a general gift of a certain percentage or portion of your estate: “I give to The 

Rotary Foundation of Rotary International one-fourth of my estate.”  

2. For a gift of a specific asset: “I give 500 shares of [name] stock to The Rotary 

Foundation of Rotary International.”  

3. For a contingent bequest, which takes effect only when certain conditions are met: “In 

the event my spouse does not survive me, I give to The Rotary Foundation of Rotary 

International the remainder of my estate.”  

4. For a residual bequest, which directs the disposition of all or a portion of whatever 

remains after all other required amounts are paid: “I give the rest, residue, and 

remainder of my estate to The Rotary Foundation of Rotary International.”  

In addition: 

5. Anyone can name The Rotary Foundation as the beneficiary of any life insurance 

policy, other than a term life policy, at any age, for any amount. 

6. Make The Rotary Foundation a retirement plan beneficiary. 

7. Establish a Donor Advised Fund.         15                                 Continues on next page 
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As always, remember to consult independent tax and legal advisers before making any 

charitable gift.  

 

For more information about Legacy Giving in District 5170 contact: 

 

Elizabeth Gallegos Glynn Jeffrey Orth 

District Endowment Co-Chair District Endowment Co-Chair 

408-996-1801 408-499-7310 

ergallegos@aol.com jeffmorth@gmail.com 

 

MAJOR DONOR 

To become a Major Donor one must donate a total of at least $10,000 in cash to The 

Rotary Foundation over any period of time. Recognition Points do not count toward this 

award, which has levels from 1 to 4 ($10,000 to $100,000). 

 

GRAND DONOR 

To become a Grand Donor, one must donate a minimum of $1,000 cash to The Rotary 

Foundation within the current Rotary Year. Recognition Points do not count. 

 

To find out where you stand regarding donations to The Rotary Foundation, you can do 

one of three things: 

1. Log onto your MyRotary account, select Profile in the top right of the page, 

then select Donor History Report on the following page. 

2. Call the Rotary Support Center at 866-976-8279 and ask for the report 

3. Send an email requesting the report to the Rotary Support Center: 

 RotarySupportCenter@rotary.org 

For information about the District 5170 Triple Crown Donor Project, please contact: 

 

Phillip Dean 

pndean@comcast.net 

 

mailto:ergallegos@aol.com
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Hey crossword puzzle fans!  Solve this puzzle accurately, without peeking at the answers on the next 

page (4-way test applies), and we will acknowledge your accomplishment in the next issue.  Just let us 

know by emailing edjellen@gmail.com with your name and club.  Last month’s successful solvers 

who reported in were PHIL DEAN, JULIE JELLEN, and PDG ORRIN MAHONEY.  Congrats to 

them!   

 

mailto:edjellen@gmail.com
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